March 27, 2021

BOARD OF SELECTMEN
TOWN OF SEABROOK, NH

99 LAYFAYETTE ROAD
P.O BOX 456
SEABROOK NH 03874

To Whom It May Concern:

I, Aileen Zelesky, along with my husband, Vincent Zelesky are
seasonal home owners of Lot 35 in Meadowstone Park, here in
Seabrook, NH. We have resided here from May to October for the last
fourteen years.

What appeals to us most about the property is the proximity to the
Seabrook beaches and access to street parking with the residential pass
issued yearly. This past, unprecedented year, lead to a temporary hold
on receiving these passes and it is concerning to us that there is a
chance that we would not be able to get it this year as well.

We pay taxes and feel that we should be able to access the street
parking that we have been able to for so many years. It has come to
our attention that some concerns are around noise, litter, and dogs on
the beaches. We do not have any pets, always pick up after ourselves,
and do not make any noise. ...other than talking a little louder when
our hearing aid batteries run low.

We are both 70 years of age and have young grandchildren that visit.

Route 286 is not equipped with sidewalks or any safe walking areas to
commute to the beach on foot. Throughout all of our years here, we’ve
spent many full days on the beach, not leaving until 6 or 7 pm, and we
have never seen any of the residents leaving trash behind. The beaches
are typically filled with families renting the beachfront properties, who



have access to the parking passes from the homeowners they rent
from.

The beach is such a healing environment. Those who pay taxes (like
us scasonal residents) should be granted parking passes to enjoy the
beautiful beaches in Seabrook. We love this town just as much as the
year round residents and hope we can continue to access the beach
freely as we have in years past.

Thank you for your time and consideration of this matter. We are
looking forward to another wonderful summer in Seabrook.

SINCERELY,

AILEEN ZELESKY



